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 Principal’s Message   
 

  
 June has brought sunshine (finally!) and yet more cause 
for celebration. Our students continue to excel in all parts of 
school and community life. Take an extra moment and really 
soak in the contents of this newsletter. We are very proud of y/
our kids! 
 Last weekend our Track and Field Team, coached by 
Tom Turnbull, Sheldon Gmitroski, Coach Rob and Coach Con-
nor, went to the BC Championships and performed beyond ex-
pectations. Our nine participants earned a silver medal for over-
all team performance and a bronze for boys. Adam Keenan was 
named top male athlete after a transcendent meet as he took 
three gold medals. This is an exceptional result and is really a 
metaphor for who we are as a school. We are small...but we are 
mighty! Congratulations to our team and our coaches! 
 June is also a month where our minds begin to wander. 
Human nature does a curious thing to many as we see the fin-
ish line yet so often we slow down…and sometimes even stum-
ble…just before we cross. We have encouraged our students to 
sprint through the last weeks of their school year. We are work-
ing with them to really focus on the final few days of classes 
and through their preparation for exams…finish strong!! 

 Finally, we honour our graduates Friday evening at UVic 

Centre. Grad is both an event which happens on an evening in 

June and is a (significant) part of the flow in our youths’ lives. 

From their first hesitant steps in grade 9, to 7pm Friday night, 

our grade 12s have been preparing for this moment.  We reflect 

on the journey we’ve been on with our Grads as they make their 

way to whatever is next on their path. We appreciate every mo-

ment we’ve shared and wish them well as they take a little bit of 

us with them. Fare well Grads of 2011! 

Kevin Luchies 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

6/9 Grad Gown PU 
6/10 Grad Rehearsal UVic 
6/10 Grad Ceremony UVic 
6/14 Locker Cleanup 
6/15 School Exams 
6/16 School Exams 
6/17 End of Term 
6/21- Provincial Exams 
6/29 Provincial Exams 
6/29 Grad Banquet 
6/29 Report Card PU 
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YPI…Youth Philanthropy Initiative - $5,000.00 to a local Charity!! 
 

The Toskan Casale Foundation is working with select schools across Canada 

to promote philanthropic education and awareness.  

 

This year our Planning 10 classes worked through a series of classes that 

had them identify a local charity, visit that charity to gain awareness of the 

work they do in the Greater Victoria community, plus have that charity answer 

the question ‘what would you do with $5,000.00?’.  

 

The student groups then presented their findings to their classmates, with 

the top presentation moving to an afternoon of the best presentations from 

each of the classes. A panel of judges made up of students and teachers then 

selected the best presentation and that charity received a cheque for 

$5,000.00.  

 

This year’s cheque went to the Mary Manning Centre, supporting children 

who have been abused, a big thank-you and congratulations to Tyler  

Vanderhayden and Jessica Almendares. 

NEWS FLASH… 
 

FREE THE CHILDREN GROUP RECEIVES A ‘BIG DREAMER AWARD’ 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have just received news that our Lambrick Park Free the Children Group has been  

selected to receive $2,000.00 BIG DREAMER AWARD to add to their fundraising total this 

year. This additional funding is made possible by Club Penguin, a corporate sponsor of 

the FTC initiative.  

 

Excellent work everyone…what a year! 



Breakfast of Champions May 18
th

, 2010 
 

 
Wednesday morning May 18

th
 saw various Lambrick Park staff celebrate their ‘Champions” from 

this Semester. Staff members identified students from this semester that exemplified LP’s 
P.R.I.D.E. (Perseverance, Respect, Integrity, Dedication, and Enthusiasm). Students and their 
guests dined on Cobb’s cinnamon buns, Thrifty fruit plates, yogurt, juice, coffee and tea. Each 
‘Champion’ was presented with a Lambrick Park water bottle donated by Out of the Blue Design, 
a swim pass donated by Gordon Head Recreation Centre and a Hothouse pizza coupon.  One of 
our ‘Champions’, Keegan Matheson won a $100.00 gift certificate to Best Buy. Congratulations 
and well done everyone!! 

 
Our Second Semester Champions are: 

 
 

Tamiya Leung    Olivia Tubman 
Jeremy King    Scott Fradette 
Matthew Ruttan    Georg Entz 
Keegan Matheson    Alexis Miller 
Dallen Russell    Daryl Blaskovich 
Emma Tanaka    Sheriden Goodmanson 
Lindsay Holt    Claudia Wong 
Kevin Kuo     Myles Beaman-Dodd 
Matt Theriault-Collins   Alex Richardson 
Ken Liu     Priya Bains 
Cassy Southall    Henry Wycokoff 
Abby Isbister    Emilie Wong 
Ji Hyeon Jeong    Mason Kereszti 
Jeremy So     Christine McAskill 
Joel Wright     James Litsenberger 
Lucas Delabough 

 

 

 

Well done kids we are proud of you!! 

Aboriginal Back to School Picnic  
August 13th  

Victoria Native Friendship Centre.    
 

Check out the this site for further information.   
Application deadline July 8, 2011 

 
http://surroundedbycedar.com/UserFiles/Back%20to%20School%
20Picnic%20application%202011%2097.pdf 

http://surroundedbycedar.com/UserFiles/Back%20to%20School%20Picnic%20application%202011%2097.pdf
http://surroundedbycedar.com/UserFiles/Back%20to%20School%20Picnic%20application%202011%2097.pdf


Unity and Compassion at  
Lambrick Park Secondary 

 
It has been an amazing year of fundraising events, particularly for the Free the Chil-
dren group at Lambrick Park. The goal this year was to top our $8,500.00 goal of 
last year to build a school in Chismaute, Ecuador…our goal was reached by mid-
May and Health Care in Chismaute is our focus!! 
 
A committed group of LP students came together every Wednesday at lunch to plan 
and implement numerous events throughout the year. Regular weekly events  
rotated through the selling of Kapow Pops or popcorn at lunch.  
 
Larger events included the 30 Hour Famine, Flowers 4 Freedom and then Freedom 
Fest Week May 2

nd
 – 6

th
. Freedom Fest included daily events for a week:  

 
Monday - Vow of Silence: students gathered pledges to ‘unplug’ from electronic devices and 

remained silent for a day, supporting and bringing awareness to those children who do not 
have a voice due to their life circumstances. 

 
Tuesday - Thriller Mash-up: all interested students and staff (175+) gathered in the gym to 

learn the Michael Jackson Thriller dance routine, we took this to the Library Hallway and 
have our efforts now on video. The power of the group and the building of community 
through this was fantastic! 

 
Wednesday - Water Walk: 10 teams of 10 walked/raced in relay fashion around Gordon 

Head Middle School Campus, during the lunch break, with a 5 gallon bucket of water. 
Team themes were developed, all participants received a commemorative water bottle, 
prizes were awarded and each team raised $200.00. This event was to raise awareness of 
the daily work the ‘mamas’/ women do in countries where water is a scarce commodity. 

 
Thursday – Flowers 4 Freedom: Students, sold in advance, amazing planters from Marigold 

Nursery, just in time for Mother’s Day, this was the day for pick-up. 
 

      Thursday – Fiesta Bingo: An evening of Bingo, pizza and an amazing Silent  
 Auction (thanks to our local businesses) for the Lambrick Family.  A BIG thank-you to our 

Bingo callers Mr. Pitre and Ms. Weir…almost everybody went home with something. 
 
Friday – Tape the Teacher to the Wall: with exploitation being the underlying theme Mr. Lu-

chies, Ms. Trumpy, Mr. Kemp and Mr. Carter stood on benches, duct tape was sold … 
‘Loonie for a Meter’ for the entire lunch, the benches were removed and if all four ‘stuck’ 
then the students would earn an afternoon off prior to the long weekend. The students 
were ‘generous’ and not one of the teachers moved once the benches were taken away. 

Throughout this year the  

Lambrick Park Free the Children group raised  

$11,500.00!! 



 A HUGE thank-you to everyone 
that contributed;  

either through participation or 
pledges this year. 

 

 

Free the Children Group Members: 
 

 
Ally McLaren   Caliegh Gerow   Cassy Ransford 
Clair Williams   Claudia Wong   Emily Newman 
Emma Tanaka   Tamiya Leung   Evan Guy 
Jennifer McMullen  Leah Sandberg   Laura Homuth 
Maggie Saldana Diaz  Olivia Tubman   Sara Chambers 
Sheriden Goodmanson Stephanie Du   Terry Lee 
Wylie Fuller   Ms. Randall-Williams  Mr. Lee 

Ms. Trumpy 

Lambrick Park  
Secondary  

Monday,  
September 12th 
9:00 - 10:00 A.M. 

 
ONE DAY ONLY! 

The YouthPass is a photo bus pass for youth, aged 6 to 18 years, offering unlimited travel throughout the 
transit region.  
For added convenience to students and families, BC Transit will take YouthPass photos at your school for 
one day only. 

For the school photo shoot, the student must bring: 
• a cheque for $315.00 made out to BC Transit 

• valid I.D. that shows the student’s date of birth 
a completed application form (located at the end of this Newsletter)  

The form must be signed by a parent or guardian. 
YouthPasses will be distributed by the school office at the end of September. 

This YouthPass is valid from October 1/11-June 30/12 
 

Visit www.bctransit.com for details about other YouthPass options. 



It is not in the stars to hold our destiny but in ourselves. 
 

 - William Shakespeare 



JUVE 
 

 
In mid November twelve talented performers under-
took a journey. It would include revising and updating 
the original material to make it more relevant for to-
day’s audiences. These young performers had to dig 
deep and explain not only the joy of youthful experi-
ences, but the dark underbelly of pain and despair 
that is ever too present in many young people today. 
Through long hours of rehearsal and countless cups 
of coffee for Mr. Kemp, the message became clear: 
Society must not give up so that today’s youth do not 
give up on themselves, in order to move forward to be 
active, positive participants in a world full of opportu-
nity and support. 
 
On behalf of the JUVE cast and crew, I would like to 
thank 

all those who supported the play by 
coming out to see it… even though 
it was hockey season.  
 
This production wouldn’t have been 
as good as it was without your help 
and support. The show took an 
emotional toll on the actors and 
crew and it would have been for 
nothing if you weren’t there to ap-
preciate the final product. 
 

 

We hope to see you all next year! 

Kathleen Preston 

And in the end it's not the years in your life that 
count.  It's the life in your years.  

 
- Abraham Lincoln  











WISDOM 
 

By three methods we may learn wisdom:  
 

First, by reflection, which is noblest;  
 

Second, by imitation, which is easiest;  
 

Third by experience, which is the bitterest. 
 

 - Confucius 






